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 The challenge of external validity in policy-relevant systematic reviews: a case 
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Observations by researchers who participated in the process suggest that the 
development of UK guidance on the prevention of substance misuse in young people was 
hampered by a focus on methodologically purity rather than the real-world relevance of 
the studies included in the underlying review of evidence.

Original abstract Aim To critically evaluate the methods utilised in the conduct of a 
systematic review of studies conducted to inform the development of guidance on 
interventions to reduce substance misuse in young people. This analysis also extends to 
the deliberations of the committee responsible for developing the guidance.

Design Participant observation in the review process, semi-structured interviews with 
review team members and management and structured observation of the process of 
guidance development.

Setting An 'arm's-length' government body.

Participants Review team members, management and the committee responsible for 
producing evidence-based guidance for policy and practice.

Measurements Data from interviews and (participant-) observation were reflected upon 
critically in order to increase understanding of the systematic review process.

Findings The application of systematic review methods produced an evidence base that 
did not inform the development of guidance to the extent that it could have done: 
• an emphasis upon internal research validity produced an evidence base with an 
emphasis on short-term, discrete packages of interventions at the level of the individual, 
which insufficiently recognised the role played by the wider determinants of health; 
• the criteria for establishing external validity were undeveloped, resulting in ad hoc 
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inferences being made at the stage of guidance development rather than relevant 
evidence being searched for, evaluated and synthesised in the course of the review; and 
• no matter how rigorously the criteria for internal and external validity might be 
developed, the systematic review of evidence and development of guidance are strongly 
reliant upon the expert judgement of reviewers and committee members, whether or not 
this judgement is openly acknowledged.

Conclusions Prioritising internal validity in a systematic review risks producing an 
evidence base that is not informed adequately by the wider determinants of health and 
which does not give sufficient consideration to external validity. It is imperative to avoid 
adhering to narrow methodological criteria at the expense of exercising critical 
judgement or acknowledging its role. The use of appropriate methods requires that 
commissioners of systematic reviews are clear at the outset how the review is proposed 
to be utilised. Review methods such as meta-ethnography and realist synthesis could 
contribute to making the frameworks within which judgements are made more explicit.
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